To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Fair Hearing Officer 
Date:
September 30, 2011  

As part of our general assistance program, we are required to have a Fair Hearing Officer to hear any appeals of decisions. We have recruited a number of volunteers over the years  to serve as the Fair Hearing Officer.  A couple of years ago, Michael Vaillancourt, an attorney with Ainsworth, Thelin & Raftice, agreed to be available for this public service.   His term will soon run out and he is willing to continue to serve.

I recommend he be reappointed to serve until December 31, 2014. 

We have not had an appeal for the last 25+years. 

The following biographical information is from his law firm’s website: 

Michael F. Vaillancourt

Email: mvaillancourt@atrlaw.pro

Michael F. Vaillancourt practices in the following areas:

· Civil litigation 

· Criminal law

· Landlord-tenant law

· Commercial collections

· Domestic relations law

· Real estate law

· Municipal/zoning

· Business law

Before law school, Michael served as an intern at the congressional office of U.S. Representative John Baldacci. He is a native of Otisfield, Maine and he currently lives in Cape Elizabeth with his wife.

Memberships

Maine State Bar Association

Federal Bar for the District of Maine

Town of Kennebunk Zoning Board of Appeals (Prior Member)

South Portland/Cape Elizabeth Community Chamber, Board of Directors and Past President

Town of Cape Elizabeth Municipal Operations Review Committee

City of South Portland Zoning Ordinance Review Committee (Prior Member)

Chamber of Commerce Public Policy and Legislative Affairs Committee

Bar Admissions

Maine

Massachusetts

U.S. District Court for the District of Maine
Education

University of Maine School of Law, J.D., cum laude, 2000 

Co-chair of the Moot Court Board.

Catholic University of America, B.A. in American Politics, minor in English Literature, cum laude, 1997

